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217" April 2020

Dear Resident,

As those living within the vicinity of the M25 will know, the deterioration of the concrete surface
between J10-11 is the cause of noise and disruption to many people.

Since this issue was raised with me in December last year, | have been working with the M25
Action Group, residents, Jonathan Lord MP and councillors from Woking and Runnymede
Boroughs to highlight this and lobby Government to address this issue. This included
delivering a petition, organised by the Action Group led by Clir Amanda Boote, to 10 Downing
Street in March, and highlighting residents’ concerns during a Westminster Hall debate in
Parliament.

Despite initial views that no further work was expected until at least 2022, we have now
received confirmation that work will be carried to replace additional joints later this year. | will
continue to work with all involved to press for this to include works on all joints in the concrete
surface around J10-11.

| wish to thank Clir Boote and the members of the Action Group who have campaigned
tirelessly to bring about these improvements.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr Ben Spencer

Member of Parliament for Runnymede and Weybridge



